POLICY OF THE ATLANTA JOURNAL-CONSTITUTION
FOR MAINTAINING DO-NOT-CALL LISTS

The Atlanta Journal-Constitution (the “Newspaper”) has adopted this policy to ensure that we honor the telephone privacy preferences of our customers and potential customers.  Our policy is to comply with all applicable federal and state do-not-call laws and to refrain from making any telephone solicitations to any person who has indicated a desire not to receive such calls.  This policy shall be followed by all persons who use the telephone to market the services and products offered by our Newspaper.

Our Newspaper maintains a “do-not-call” list to enable consumers to prevent future unwanted telephone solicitations.  It is our policy to train all personnel engaged in any aspect of telephone solicitation on behalf of our Newspaper regarding the existence and use of this “do-not-call” list.

· If a Newspaper sales representative (or a contractor making a telephone solicitation on behalf of our Newspaper) receives a request from a telephone subscriber not to receive future calls from the Newspaper, that person shall record the request, and  place the subscriber’s name, if provided, and telephone number on our “do-not-call” list at the time the request is made.   It is our policy to honor do-not-call requests received by our representatives and contractors as soon as is reasonably possible, and in no event later than thirty days from the date that a request is made.  
· To protect the privacy of our customers and prospective customers, our Newspaper shall not, without first obtaining the prior express consent of the telephone subscriber, share or forward the subscriber’s request not to be called to any party other than the Newspaper, an affiliated entity or a contractor who makes calls on behalf of Newspaper.   

